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TOWN OF WASHINGTON 
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes 
November 9, 2022 
HYBRID MEETING 

 
Minutes are subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen. 

 
Present: First Selectman James L. Brinton, Selectmen Jay Hubelbank and Dean Sarjeant. 
Public:  Robert Tomlinson, Susan Smith, Ray Reich, Joan Lodsin. 
Press:  Linda Zukauskas – VOICES. 
 
Call to Order:  First Selectman Jim Brinton called the meeting to order at 5:30p.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes: 

• Motion: To approve the minutes of the October 27, 2022 meeting of the Board of Selectmen.  
By Jim Brinton, seconded by Dean Sarjeant and unanimously approved.   

 
Communications:  None. 
 
Appointments/Resignations: 

• Appointment of Edmund White as an alternate to the Zoning Commission:  tabled until the 
next meeting to give him time to submit his letter of interest. 

 
First Selectman’s Report:  Jim Brinton reported the following: 

• Transfer Station Update:  Stone Construction reported to Jim that when they went to pick up 
the new containers for the compactors, they found they were not built to spec.  George Stone 
will be meeting with Jim to discuss further.  The Selectmen expressed disappointment in this 
delay as the upgrades to the Transfer Station cannot be completed until the compactors are 
installed.  Once they are installed, the Washington environmental Council will be assisting with 
educating the public on glass recycling, composting and other features that will be added.  Jim 
also met with the representatives from OSHA and Connecticut Fence to complete the 
installation of fencing. 

• Senior Center:  COVID Vaccination Clinic tomorrow at the senior Center.  The use of the 
sandwich board outside has proven to be very helpful with upcoming events.  Jay Hubelbank 
recommended there be a way for seniors to sign up for the Center’s mailing list.   

• Poll Workers:  Jim extended gratitude to the Registrars and all who worked at the polls for a 
successful and smooth day of voting. 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

• Honoring of Veterans Peter L. Williams and Stephen G. Williams:  tabled until the next meeting 
due to a conflict prohibiting their attendance this evening.  Thank you to Robert “Rocky” 
Tomlinson for his attendance at tonight’s meeting to present the citations.   
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Visitors: 
• Susan Smith inquired about the appointment of Edmund White as an alternate and who had 

been appointed to fill Deborah Radosevich’s position as a full member of the Zoning 
Commission.   

 
Adjournment: 

• Motion:  To adjourn the meeting at 5:43p.m. as there was no further business for discussion.  By 
Jim Brinton, seconded by Jay Hubelbank and unanimously approved. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Anne Greene 
Selectmen’s Assistant  
 
 


